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Snow Gate!


Thank you for your patience last week when the weather was bad. It’s never easy making the decision to close school as we know how difficult it can be for parents who have to go to work. Hindsight always teaches us what we should / could have done but at the moment of making these decisions, it’s never as straight forward as that. Let’s hope that Spring is now on the way and we don’t have that dilemma again!





World Book Day


We have rearranged our World Book Day to this Thursday, 8th March.   





Sacramental Programme


Father David will be in school on Tuesday afternoon at 3.15pm to talk to parents and their children about the Sacrament of Reconciliation. The whole school will then go to Mass on Thursday morning at 9.30am where the children can go to confession afterwards if they choose to do so.  





Knitting Help!


June Marsden and Eileen Howarth are busy knitting poppies that will be used next November when our children hopefully join in with our local schools at Preston Guild Hall for a special armistice production. If you can help to knit poppies, or know anyone who can knit, please can you let the ladies or school know. Thankyou.





Parent’s Evening


We will be holding our Spring parent’s evening on


Wednesday, 21st March from 3.30pm – 6pm for you to discuss your child’s progress. 


There will be the usual appointments list in the entrance to school. If you cannot get in to make an appointment, please contact Mrs Morris or Mrs Cookson via email or phone and we will give you a time to see your child’s class teacher. 











Fairtrade “Big Brew”


We will be holding a Big Brew Coffee Morning on Friday 9th March from 9.00am until 10am. Donations of cakes/biscuits will be greatly received. All money raised will go to Fairtrade. Please come and join us for a coffee.





PTFA School Bingo


Our annual school bingo will be held at Chipping Village Hall this Sat 10th March. Doors open at 6.30pm and eyes down at 7.45pm. Thankyou for donations already sent in for raffle prizes – more would be really helpful. If anyone is able to donate a large prize for the 100 square, it would be really appreciated. We would also like some meal vouchers / gift vouchers if possible. We thank you for all your support.





Gardening Day


Thank you to the families who have replied to the gardening afternoon on Sunday 18th March. It should hopefully be a really productive time. The Sun Inn are making pizzas for us later on in the afternoon as means of thanks. Please let us know if you haven’t already if you are able to come and then we can order more food.





Beetle Drive


We will be holding an Easter Egg Beetle Drive in school for the children and their families on Thursday, 22nd March from 6.30 onwards. More details to follow. 





Barn Dance


Last year we held our first Barn Dance in the Village Hall and it was a really successful night raising over £1000 for the school. We are therefore holding another one on Friday, 13th April, again at the Village Hall. Tickets are now going on sale and will be £7 including pie & peas supper. They can be bought from school, Brabin’s Shop and Chipping Farm Shop. If a Barn Dance isn’t your cup of tea, but you know people who might enjoy it, please let them know. If you can’t make it, then even buying a raffle ticket will help. All the money is used to support our children in school.   












